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August 14, 2017


The Honorable Joe McDermott
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember McDermott:

This letter transmits an ordinance authorizing the Executive to enter into an interlocal agreement with the Valley Communications Center to provide fire and emergency medical dispatch services to King County International Airport. 

King County International Airport contracts with the King County Sheriff’s Office for emergency response services including law enfocement, aircraft rescue fire fighting, fire protection, fire suppression, and emergency medical services. The King County Sheriff’s provides law enforcement dispatching services but is unable to provide fire and emergency medical dispatch services. 

The Valley Communications Center is a regional 9-1-1 center that provides emergency communication services to the communities of South King County. Under this interlocal agreement the Sheriff’s Office will to continue to provide law enforcement dispatch services to the Aircraft Rescue and Fire Fighting unit while Valley Communications provides fire and emergency medical dispatch services. Lack of fire and medical dispatch for the Aircraft Rescue and Fire Fighting unit has been identified as a public and first responder safety issue.

The proposed ordinance and interlocal agreement will address and further several of the key guiding principles and goals of the King County Strategic Plan in the following ways:

· Justice and Safety: Provide rapid emergency response.
Effectiveness and efficiency of response for fire and medical calls will increase with a dedicated dispatcher
· Financial Stewardship: Work with cities to identify opportunities to provide services more efficiently, such as contracting. This objective is further advanced  by contracting with an organization that currently has capacity and infrastructure to provide fire and medical dispatch services. 

The King County Council’s approval of the attached interlocal agreement allows King County International Airport to partner with Valley Communications Center. I recommend the King County Council approve this ordinance and the interlocal agreement.

If you have any questions regarding this ordinance, please contact Randy Berg, Director, Airport Division, at 206-477-3666.

Sincerely,



Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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